
13th May 2022 
 
 
Nursery, Reception, Year One and Two 
 
Dear Parent’s and Carers 
 
Firstly, I would like to offer my apologies for not writing to you sooner to explain the 
temporary changes to regular staffing arrangements in Nursery and Y1/2.  Unfortunately, I 
do not have a firm date for the return of Miss Adams, Nursery Teacher, or Mrs Vernon, KS1 
Lead and Year 1/2 Class Teacher. 
 
School staff have been working very hard in order to maintain a regular routine for the children 
in these classes and to ensure there is as little disruption as possible.  We have been extremely 
fortunate to secure Mrs Aldred, who is working in Nursery and Reception, and Mrs Maloney 
who is working in Y1/2 until permanent staff can return.  Miss Dakin is dividing her time 
between Reception and Nursery and will continue to oversee teaching and learning in Early 
Years.  Mrs Maloney is working closely with all KS1 staff and consistency and parity across 
the phase remains a priority. 
 
In KS1, please communicate with Mrs Maloney, Miss Brierley or Mrs Sweeney on Class Dojo 
and in Nursery and Reception, Miss Dakin and Miss Barton are available to all families. 
 
Please do contact me directly if I can be of any help. 
 
Your sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Claire E Lee 
Head Teacher 
 


